
   
     

   
 

 
 

  
 

  
    

 
 

 

 
 

   
   

 
 

  
    

   
 

  
 

  
 

    
  

  
 

  
 

 
 
 

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

WASHINGTON,  D.C.  20503 

February 5, 2024 
(House) 

STATEMENT OF ADMINISTRATION POLICY 
H.R. 7217 - Israel Security Supplemental Appropriations Act, 2024 

(Rep. Calvert, R-CA) 

The Administration strongly opposes House passage of H.R. 7217, making emergency 
supplemental appropriations to respond to the attacks in Israel for the fiscal year ending 
September 30, 2024, and for other purposes. 

The Administration spent months working with a bipartisan group of Senators to reach a 
national security agreement that secures the border and provides support for the people of 
Ukraine and Israel, while also providing much-needed humanitarian assistance to 
civilians affected by conflicts around the world. Instead of working in good faith to 
address the most pressing national security challenges, this bill is another cynical political 
maneuver. The security of Israel should be sacred, not a political game. The 
Administration strongly opposes this ploy which does nothing to secure the border, does 
nothing to help the people of Ukraine defend themselves against Putin’s aggression, fails 
to support the security of American synagogues, mosques, and vulnerable places of 
worship, and denies humanitarian assistance to Palestinian civilians, the majority of 
whom are women and children. 

The Administration strongly encourages both chambers of the Congress to reject this 
political ploy and instead quickly send the bipartisan Emergency National Security 
Supplemental Appropriations Act to the President’s desk. 

If the President were presented with H.R. 7217, he would veto it. 

* * * * * * * 
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